

Leonard W. Kidd Memorial AMERICAN LEGION POST 2001 ASHBURN, VA 20146

www.ashburnlegion.org



Still Serving Other Veterans, Our Country & Our Community!

A	GENDA
11	May 2017

I. Open Meeting	CMDR
-----------------	------

- Commander's comments
- Approval of Minutes

II. Welcome Guests/ Potential New Members CMDR/ALL

III. Report of Officers

Adjutant
 Finance Officer
 Third Vice CMDR
 2nd Vice CMDR
 1st Vice CMDR
 Bob O'Such

IV. Continuing Business

- Loudoun Salute 2017 planning Frank Mullen
2017 Director

- Memorial Day
 - * Larry Rosenberger poppy distribution, 26-27 May
 - * Fr. Jim Hinkle dedicated Veterans Memorial Day Mass at St Theresa Catholic Church, 29 May, 0830
- Nomination of Officers for 2017-2018, Third and Final Slate

V. New Business/Briefings

CMDR/EXCOM

- Election of Officers for 2017-18
- Boys & Girls State delegates' reception (16 May @ SBHS)

Greg Rhodes B&GS Programs chair

- FRC at Ashby Ponds --18 May, 1900

Bruce Biggs Scout COR

- Quarterly Highway clean up walk on Sat, 13 May

Ron Milberg

- Knights 2017 season opens 7 June

Scott Morse

- Other Upcoming events
 - * Dist.16 Convention mtg -4 June @ Remington Post 247
 - * Honor Flight info

Sam Meyer

- Other

VI. For the Good of The American Legion

ALL

VII. Final Announcements

- Loudoun County Veterans Collaborative meetings: 12 July, 6 September, 1 November; 1 3 pm; location TBA; see CMDR if you want to attend.
- If you were in the military after October 2001, you may be eligible to participate in a research study requested by Congress. Your input may help improve health care services offered to you. If interested, call (855) 993-8242, or email natural.history2@dvbic.org.
- Poppy distribution: Memorial Day distribution will be on Friday & Saturday, 26 & 27 May; sign up for a shift with Larry Rosenberger. See also https://www.legion.org/honor/237246/national-poppy-day-supports-veterans-honors-fallen# and www.legion.org/poppyday.
- The American Legion's 100th anniversary celebration is upcoming (see special website www.legion.org/centennial). Each post is encouraged to add its history and ideally, every post will be listed on the centennial website.

Comrade Bill Wilkin is Post 2001's chair for the anniversary; contact him to contribute/assist (wewilkin@aol.com).

- Try to be part of an Honor Flight greeting event. Contact Sam Meyer to check the latest schedule of flights (<u>schwanme@aol.com</u>).
- May Volunteer Opportunities at Boulder Crest Retreat. Please click the link below to help out. Check back regularly to view new ongoing options. If you have friends/family also interested, make sure they sign up on our website under, "Become a Volunteer" to receive this email. Our 2017 Blue Ridge Mountain Home Tour on May 20th -- looking for volunteers. May Volunteer Opportunities. 2017 Blue Ridge Mountain Home Tour
- Post 2001 collects litter each quarter along a portion of Claiborne Parkway as part of VDOT's Adopt a Highway program. On Saturday (13 May) rain or shine, at 0830 meet in the Junction Plaza parking lot (Ashburn Farm Giant shopping center, corner of Claiborne and Ashburn Farm Parkway park near the gas station) and collect litter along Claiborne Parkway from Ashburn Farm Parkway up to Hay Road & back. Please contact Ron Milberg for additional details, 240-447-9309.

VIII. Adjournment CMDR

Dates to remember:

Next Business Meeting: 8 June, 2017, 1930 AVFRD, 20668 Ashburn Road, Ashburn, VA Litter Collection Adopted Highway: 13 May

Mothers' Day: 14 May

Flag Retirement Ceremony, Ashby Ponds: 18 May, 1900

Poppy distribution: 26-27 May Memorial Day observances: 29 May